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May 11, 2012

Ms. Melissa Janak ' -' .
Counseling and Guidance Department

Eugene Brucker Education Center

4100 Normal Street, Annex 12

San Diego, CA 92103

Dear Ms. Janak:

As you know, in 2011-12 San Diego City College, Mesa College, and Miramar College limited
concurrent high school enrollment to students enrolled in special partnership programs with
San Diego Unified School District, due to reduction in funding for enroliment from the state.

1 am writing to advise the counselors and other appropriate staff-that this restriction will
continue for the 2012-13 academic year, as we face another reduction in funding for
enrollment. This difficult decision is part of our enroliment management plan to ensure that
recent high school graduates have access fo postsecondary education. However, as with
last year, there will not be any change to the Accelerated College Program (ACP)

classes held on the high school campuses.

The special programs that will continue to permit concurrent enroliment are listed on the back
of this letter. Note that there are restrictions as to the number of classes that concurrently

enrolled high school students can register.

Piease share this information with counselors so that students can plan accordingly. Thank
you for your support as we struggle with ongoing fiscal challenges.

Sincerely,

Ifr%::;no Neault

Vice Chancellor
Student Services



